
From: amy turley   
Sent: 07 September 2022 12:03 
To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: S62A/22/0007 Objection 
 
To whom it may concern  
 
Please accept my objection to the application for 130 homes off Henham road Elsenham by 
Countryside.  
 
I live in the “village” of not too far from this proposed development and to loose such a 
beautiful part of the “village” would be extremely tragic.  
I use “ for village as the amount of new developments we have had to endure has lost the area of its 
village title. We are now just a collection of housing estates with one tiny shop.  
There is no infrastructure for this many new houses, the doctors are at breaking point, the school 
which used to have 60 pupils in the whole school now has 60 per year which still is not enough! 
 
This is the last green space left in the “village”, the extensive development being built opposite has 
already ruined the countryside from that direction.  
 
The roads are ridiculous! They are not big enough for this level of traffic and it is no longer a safe 
place to drive or walk. The high street is clogged up with cars and the pavements are so tight it really 
is frightening to walk with children along there with lorrys hurtling past over the speed limit. Hall 
road which is right next to the development is too narrow, too fast and full of pot holes. Grove hill 
the access from Stansted is a joke – two cars can get through at a time and it is constantly being 
blocked up.  And the access from Ugley is too narrow and dangerous. The access from Henham 
where the other new development will be will also be dangerous as the access road is being put just 
before the bend.  
 
 
Please listen to reason and stop developing on whats left of the once village of Elsenham.  
 
 
Amy Rolph  
 
 




